
WE’RE SELF-SUPPORTING 
The AA Grapevine is entirely self-support-
ing through the sale of the magazine 
and related items. It receives none of the 
group contributions sent to the Gen-
eral Service Office. An important part 
of self-support at all levels (individual, 
group, district, area) is to subscribe and 
purchase other materials to assure the 
Grapevine and La Viña continue to carry 
the message of Alcoholics Anonymous.

As stated in the AA Service Manual 
2018-2020 Edition, Pg. S79

“AA Grapevine Inc.’s goal is to be supported by 
revenues from the purchase of subscriptions and 
other content related items. In contrast to G.S.O., 
where group contributions are applied to support 
group services, AA Grapevine, Inc., does not accept 
contributions from individuals or groups. Nor does 
it accept revenue from ads or membership fees. AA 
Grapevine, Inc. relies on A.A. groups, committees, 
and individual members who value Grapevine 
and La Viña in their recovery and in their Twelfth 
Step work to purchase subscriptions. “After all,” 
as Bill W. once wrote, “the Grapevine is to be their 
Voice — their newspaper. I am quite sure they will 
support it.”

WE’RE CONFERENCE APPROVED
Early AA groups adopted the AA Grape-
vine as the international journal of 
Alcoholics Anonymous in 1946. The 
General Service Conference reaffirmed 
this designation in 1986.

EACH ISSUE of Grapevine typically 
offers between 18 and 20 stories written 
by members of AA and, on occasion, by 
one of AA’s dedicated friends. The stories 
are direct and personal, and as varied as 
the fellowship itself.  Grapevine writers 
come from all walks of life and every 
generation and geographic area. Each 
month we offer an ongoing picture of our 
beloved fellowship!
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